
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

No assembly this week.  Next assembly Friday 20 th September  
 

 
 
 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Resilience  Respect   Excellence   Pride 

 

Building works  
 

You may have noticed Cypress Ave looking a little more greener and the front of the 
school a little bare. This is because we have relocated the grass in preparation for  
our new building to commence. Soon there will be a temporary fence erected in the 
front/east side of the school. There will be two new classrooms built as stage 1 of  
the 1.8 million we received last year. Stage 2 includes the refurbishment of the  
Grade 5/6 rooms.  
 

Second instalment for iPad Lease Payments  
 

NOW OVERDUE 
 

Reminder for all Grades 3 to 5 students, the second payment in 2019 for leased iPads is now overdue! Can parents/carers 
please make payment at the front office. 
As stated in the lease agreement, iPads will not go home with students if the payment is not made by Friday 13th 
September 

 
 

Teacherôs Names 
 

Iôm sure your child has told you that many of our teachers, including myself, have asked students to refer to 
them by their first name, rather than their surname. Some teachers have decided to keep their surname. This 
is fine and is their personal choice.  
Many teachers, in many schools, across the State, are referred to by their first name. While in Melbourne 
visiting schools last week, we observed students referring to their teachers by their first name, and it was 
certainly respectful. This change is something that weôve been discussing for some time now. 
Our children respect our teachers, just as we respect our children. We do not believe that RESPECT comes 
from calling us by our surnames.  
The definition of respect is:  
ña feeling of deep admiration for someone or something elicited by their abilities, qualities, or achievementsò. 
Some children are finding it a little ñfunnyò at the moment, but it will only take a little while before it becomes 
ñnormalò and part of the way things work at West.  
Please feel free to contact me if you have any concerns.  

Independent member, Ali Cupper, takes Mildura West Primary School to Parliament.  
- Please see transcript included  
This week, Ali Cupper asked the Education Minister when Mildura 
West P.S. would receive the funding to carry out the Master Plan  
(which includes several new buildings) that was created in 2009. Iôve 
included the transcript of Question Time in Parliament this week,  
which shows Ali Cupper asking when Mildura West will receive more 
funds. You may like to read this transcript, or you can watch the  
session on Ali Cupperôs face book page.  
 

https://www.facebook.com/AliCupperIndependent/videos/1208105139373858/ 
 
 

Rubbish Free  ï Parent Tip  
 

We are working hard to educate our students to take care of our environment and to limit waste. 
 However, I do not want families to feel pressured or stressed about ñRubbish Freeò. Itôs not  
compulsory, itôs just encouraged. So please do not worry if you are unable to do ñrubbish freeò  
every day.  

 

https://www.facebook.com/AliCupperIndependent/videos/1208105139373858/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

IB Corner 
 

As an IB candidate school, Mildura Westôs teachers and students focus on what it means to 

be a community of learner s. The IB Learner Profile help u s with this. Our students and staff 
use a common language to describe and identify behaviours of successful learners, we strive 

to be Inquirers, Knowledgeable, Thinkers, Communicators, Principled, Open -Minded, Caring, 
Risk -Takers, Balanced, and Reflective.  
 
 

Open ïMinded 
I know we are different so I listen to and appreciate other people (cultures, personal history, 

values, traditions, points of view). I grow from new ideas and experiences. 
 

I listen to other people. I respect their ideas and thoughts . 
 
 
 

I am open-minded if Ié. 
élisten to other people and what they have to say 

étry to understand those around me. 
éknow that people are different. 

éam happy for others to voice their opinions, even if theyôre different to my own. 
 

On Tuesday 5th of September a group of students in grades three to six competed in the Sunraysia District Mini-
Olympics. West students got some ribbons in long jump, 800 metres, 1500 metres, triple jump, shotput and discus. 
Unfortunately, we didnôt win any relays, but we tried hard. Everyone tried their hardest and everyone was proud of 
each other. We would like to thank Mr Hall and Mrs Saunders for taking us and supporting us throughout the day. 
  

By Maddison Goldsworthy  
 

Mildura West placegetters were as fol lows:  
 

Leni Pohahau ï 1st 11 yrs Discus  
 

Ryleigh Macdonald ï 1st 12 yrs Long Jump  
 

Izzak Sandow ï 2nd 11 yrs Triple Jump  
 

Isabella McTeare ï 2nd 10 yrs Shot Put  
 

Deegan Cox ï 2nd 10 Yrs Triple Jump  
 

Kayla Higgins ï 2nd 11 yrs 1500 metres  
 

Max Morgan ï 2nd 11 yrs Discus and 3 rd 11yrs 800 metres  
 

Corbin Copeman ï 3rd 10 yrs Discus  
  

Jordan Ward ï 3rd 12yrs High Jump  
 

Harry Beavis ï 3rd 12 yrs Triple Jump  
  

Jorja Massey, Charlize Byrne, Kayla Hayes and Isla French ï 3rd 10 yrs girls relay  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Grade 1/2 MAC Theatre Excursion and Grade 

2 Sleepover! 

  

Itôs been a BIG couple of days in the 1/2 Unit! Yesterday we all walked to the MAC Theatre to watch 

Roald Dahlôs Revolting Rhymes. The students thought this live performance was very entertaining! We 

were able to experience the sound and light effects. This improved our understanding of our current Unit 

of InquiryðLight and Sound help people to experience their world.  

Later that evening, the Grade 2s were fortunate enough to come back to school to sleep in the gym! The 

Star Gazers club came to give students the opportunity to use a powerful telescope to see the moon and 

Jupiter. A disco and movie followed.  

The following are some quotes from our lucky Grade 2sé. 

  

 ñI loved sleeping in 
the gym next to 
Jordanò 
- Emme  

ñThe telescope 
was great, I 
saw Jupiter 
- Jayden ñI really enjoyed 

the BFG movie! It 
was exciting! 
- Linkon 

Going to the MAC 
was so good. I 
thought the show 
was very fun 
-  Melanie 


